
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

I have looked at and read the plans and proposals for Modifications to land in Osidge 
Lane. There is presently a free car park for customers to shop at the local shops in 
Hampden Square, and for families to park while they watch their sons/daughters play 
football in the Brunswick Park fields at the back.  

There is a Scout Hall which over the years has been used for many gatherings of adults 
and children, but is presently being used for a Nursery School, which there is need for in 
this area. Next to the hall is a Veterans Hall which has also been used for so many things 
over the years. It is presently a Spanish Church which is full every Sunday for all 
denominations to attend. The services are full of music, singing and so much love from 
the young and the elderly.  

 

On the land outside the Scout Hall and next to the car park is a small food/drink 
establishment which brings the community of all ages together. Many people go there 
as strangers but leave as friends. 

 

So when I read the report and saw the justification for building residential properties is 
because the existing space is not being used to its full potential,  well you only have to 
either read the above or visit the site, only to see how much joy and happiness these 
facilities provide. 

 

Yours faithfully 

Miss Susyn Northwood  

 


